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While praying about this month’s newsletter, I feel impressed to share with you about God’s goodness. He is 

good and His mercy is new every morning. Last year around this time Nery came to House of Destiny a scared 

and scarred three-year-old little boy. You may remember he came to us from the hospital after being caught alone 

in a house fire. I remember the first doctor appointment couple days after he arrived, and how the doctor had to 

cut off flesh and dead tissue as he screamed on the table. 

 

Nery’s mother was not able to care for him and take him to his many doctor appointments so we received him 

into House of Destiny knowing that when she was able Nery’s mother would get custody. We see in Hebrews 11 

that it takes faith to please God and what are we doing in Guatemala if we are not endeavoring to please Him? 

We took Nery into House of Destiny knowing it would be for a short time but also knowing he needed our faith. 

  

The memory of Nery’s suffering in the beginning is overwhelming, yet as I look at Nery now I see the goodness 

of God all over him. His struggle of nightmares has been mentioned before in newsletters and how God 

delivered him from them. It was just a few weeks ago, Nery had several of his compression bandages removed. 

He no longer has to wear a face mask, hand and leg bandages. Glory to God! Nery happily demands to have his 

hair gelled and combed every day and is ecstatic to show you his smile which no one has seen for over a year. I 

am ecstatic to tell you that I can see the goodness of God in that smile and he knows Jesus as Healer and Savior. 

God is good and He sent His Word to heal us all! 

Jay & Valerie Ranton 

Nery, the day we received him (I really do not 

like to show sad pictures but I feel you need 

to see before and after photos.)  

Nery still has compression bandages on his arms but compared to 

what God has done, it is a small thing.  

Thank you for praying for our children in House of Destiny. 

Thank you for being such a vital part of our home!  

Nery 



In a our November letter I introduced 

you to Eswin and his baby sister Iris.  

We finally have a plan to start fixing 

Eswin’s kidney, bladder and tubes. His 

surgeries will be preformed by an 

American doctor volunteering his time 

in Guatemala. We are EXPECTING 

miracles! Meanwhile the courts are 

trying to place Iris with a family local to 

her mother. We feel this is contrary to 

what is best for her. Please pray for 

both Eswin and Iris that God works on 

their behalf.  Valerie and Iris 

Below: Nery and Eswin try to help 

by carrying in some supplies. 


